
November 10, 2012

Dear Chunghwan Jun,

Thank you for choosing American Journal Experts. I enjoyed reading your manuscript about the risk factors for

post-embolization fever in patients with HCC. Overall, this was a very interesting paper, and the findings were very clearly

demonstrated. The thoughts were presented logically and carefully, although the exact wording was edited to improve the

flow of the paper. The following suggestions highlight the most important changes that we made to the manuscript:

1)   Throughout the text, the subject-verb agreement was edited to reflect the proper use of singular or plural nouns. For

example, “TACE inevitably result in a hypoxic insult to HCC and the surrounding liver tissue” was changed to “TACE

inevitably results in a hypoxic insult to the HCC and surrounding liver tissue.”

2)   Commas were often used improperly or their use was inconsistent. Commas should be used when a conjunction

separates two complete ideas that could be complete sentences on their own (independent clause), but commas are not

used to separate dependent clauses. For example, your use of “HCC is the seventh most common carcinoma worldwide,

and the third most common cause of cancer-related mortality” was changed to “HCC is the seventh most common

carcinoma worldwide and the third most common cause of cancer-related mortality.”

3)   The complexity and the order of sentences were edited to read as simply as possible. For example, your use of

“post-embolization fever about TACE is the most important adverse effect, frequently affecting the duration of hospitalization

and causing the needless administration of antibiotics, although self-limited in most cases. However, there were few data

about post-embolization fever” was changed to “postembolization fever after TACE is the most significant adverse effect,

and it frequently affects the duration of hospitalization and causes the needless administration of antibiotics, although the

fever is self-limited in most cases. However, few data about postembolization fever have been reported.”

Thank you again for using our editing services; we wish you the best of luck with your submission.

Best Regards,

Kate S.

Senior Editor

American Journal Experts


